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WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 1: 

PLACEMENT OF CROSSES: 
For the first time we place crosses in 

front of St Mary Church to remember 

those killed by abortion. Come and 

help with this historic event. Meet at 

the Church after morning Mass, 8:30 

AM See page 3                       

WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 1: 

ADORATION: Ado-

ration of the blessed 

Sacrament and Holy 

Hour from 6:30 until 

9:00 PM. EVERY 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT 

FROM NOW ON!              

SUNDAY OCTOBER 5: THE 

LIFE CHAIN: The annual day to 

publicly show what 

you stand for. The 

annual LIFE CHAIN 

will be in New Lenox 

starting from 2:30 

until 3:30 PM See 

the article page 5.          

SUNDAY OCTOBER 5: LAST 

DAY TO ORDER CHARITY 

BALL TICKETS. See Rich Ciancio 

to order your tickets to this great an-

nual event of the Joliet Assembly. See 

the flyer on page 4                        

MONDAY OCTOBER 6: AS-

SEMBLY MEETING: The Assem-

bly will meet at the Council 4400 hall 

at 7:30 PM. .Come and enjoy a steak 

at the steak fry starting at 5:30 PM.               

SATURDAY OCTOBER 11: 

ROAD CLEANUP: Come to the 

parish cemetery at 

195th and Wolf Road 

at 9:00 AM to help 

with our “Adopt a 

Highway” volunteer 

duties. See Page 2   

SATURDAY OCTOBER 11: 

PUBLIC SQUARE RO-

SARY CRUSADE   Come 

join the prayer rally and pray 

for our nation at 12:00 noon at 

the corner of Wolf Road and 

Front Street. See the Page 5                                       

TUESDAY OCTOBER 14: 

COUNCIL MEETING In the Parish 

Hall 7:00 PM.                                         

SUNDAY OCTOBER 20:  

DEADLINE FOR BISHOP’S 

BURSE TICKETS: The annual din-

ner for the Bishops given by the Joliet 

Chapter. See the back page for the 

details..                           

SATURDAY OCTOBER 25: THE 

CHARITY BALL: The 

annual fund raising gala of 

the Joliet Assembly. Mass 

is at 4:30 pm (Honor 

Guard) at  St Paul the 

Apostle Church, followed 

by a dinner dance. See page 4       

TUESDAY OCTOBER 28: OF-

FICER MEETING: In the Parish 

Hall at 7:00 PM.                             

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT THE         

ST MARY COUNCIL CALL                    

Barry Cullum                                

@ (708) 829 1265                        

or Richard Ciancio                          

@ (815) 485 0896 
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    PRO LIFE CROSSES    
 Our Council has about 230 white wooden 

crosses about two feet high that are used as pro life 

displays in October of each year to educate people 

about the sin of abortion. This year the crosses will 

be divided into two groups of about 115 each for 

displays at two churches: St Mary in Mokena and St 

George in Tinley Park. Members of our council will 

place the crosses at St Mary on October 1 at 8:30 

AM (after morning Mass). Come and help! 

 The crosses were manufactured by Sir 

Knight John Hoffman and Sir Knight John OReilly 

about thirteen years ago. Over the years, we have 

placed them in many locations . This will be the first 

time they have been placed at St Mary in Mokena.

           Vivat Jesus 

   NEW SIR KNIGHTS     
 The Northern Illinois District of the Fourth 

Degree held a special exemplification of new 

members on  August 30. Two members of our 

council became “Sir Knights” at 

this gala event. Sir Knight Ron 

Stopka and Sir Knight Father 

John Lovitsch were honored 

along with about 115 other men. 

Ron Stopka has been a member 

of our council since 1960 and 

lives in Frankfort. Father John 

Lovitsch is our new Associate 

Pastor. Congratulations Sir Knights!   

 The Fourth Degree is the Patriotic Degree 

of the Knights of Columbus.  

       IN MEMORIAM  
 Recently two much loved relatives of our 

members returned to their God. We acknowledge 

the loss of these loved ones and pray that God will 

receive them into his heavenly home.  

  Frank E. Morrison                  
 Frank was Tom Morrison’s father. He passed 

from this life on August 9 and is buried in Resurrec-

tion Cemetery at Hillside.    

  Patricia Stopka   
 Patricia Stopka, wife of Sir Knight Ronald 

Stopka, died on September 5, a few days after 

Ron’s exemplification into the Fourth Degree. She is 

buried in St Mary Cemetery, Mokena.  

      THIRD DEGREE 
 At the last coun-

cil election, two knights 

were elected to council 

offices who had not yet 

been initiated into the 

Third Degree of the or-

der. Recently, both 

went with Grand Knight 

Richard Ciancio, Mem-

bership Director Barry 

Cullum and Joe Sluis to 

a Major Degree cere-

mony in Joliet. Our new 

Third Degree Knights 

are Jeff Ryba and Tom 

Morrison. Congratula-

tions brothers on hav-

ing reached full knight-

hood in our order. 

                     Jeff Ryba 

              Tom Morrison 

     Don’t Forget  



             THE NEWMAN CAMPUS MINISTRY           
 For over fifty years the Knights of Columbus have sponsored Newman Centers at non-religious 

colleges and universities across the United States. At schools such as the University of Illinois, the New-

man Center is a place where Catholics can find relief from the constant rattle of anti Christian talk on 

campus. They are an oasis in a pagan desert. At other schools, such as the Catholic colleges and univer-

sities in the Joliet Diocese, Newman programs provide Catholic support groups and other activities to 

help students maintain their faith and prayer life.       

 Some older knights in our order are proud of the fact that they have been “Century Donors” to 

the Newman Fund for many years. Those men started sending $100 per year to the Newman fund 

when $100 represented a lot more money and sacrifice than now. There are still some Century Donors 

among us with over fifty years membership as knights, you should honor them.   

 Please study the form on Page 6 of this newsletter and make a contribution to this wonderful 

Catholic program. The Newman Fund is the oldest and most important charity of the Knights of Colum-

bus.                      Vivat Jesus 

   SEE GRAND KNIGHT RICH CIANCIO FOR TICKETS BEFORE OCTOBER 5! 

 

 The Charity Ball 



                  OUR PUBLIC MINISTRY                    
When Father McGivney founded the Knights of Columbus, care for widows and orphans was only part of 

the reason. In the late nineteenth century, Catholics were routinely attacked and needed defenders. Pub-

lic ministry was an important part of our duty as knights, and it remains so today.                     Vivat Jesus 

 Public Witness 

 October is National Right 

to Life Month throughout the 

United States. The first Sunday 

of October is “Right to Life Sun-

day”, this year October 5. 

 For over forty years, Chris-

tians have rallied along many 

roadsides with signs that say 

“Abortion is Murder”, Pray for our 

Nation” and similar phrases. The 

rallies are well received by the 

public with a lot of “thumbs up” 

from mature adults and a few 

unpleasant remarks from the 

immature.   

 This years “Life Chain” 

rally will be held in New Lenox 

with people lining US 30 on both 

sides from Cedar Road west-

ward. As usual, Joe Sluis will pro-

vide about 125 signs for use by 

the demonstrators.  

 The rally is from 2:30 PM 

until 3:30 PM. Park in the Harris 

Bank parking lot on the west 

side of the bank that is located 

on the corner of Cedar Rd. and 

US 30. Signs will be available at 

about 2:00 PM and will be col-

lected after the event for next 

year.     

 Attendees at the rally 

come from various local church-

es. Some families bring their chil-

dren along to hold more signs. 

The signs are not offensive and 

bring a great message to the 

world that abortion is wrong! 

  Public Prayer   
 St Mary Parish is sponsor-

ing a “Public Square Rosary Rally” 

at 12:00 noon on Saturday, Octo-

ber 11. The rally will take place in 

the little park on the corner of 

Front Street and Wolf Road. 

 The Rally will be held to 

pray for our nation, which is in 

great need of public prayer, re-

pentance and conversion. The 

Rosary of His Most Holy Mother 

will be recited along with other 

prayers. Be there if you can. 

 The rally is organized by 

parishioner Kathy Boucher. To 

help or ask for more information, 

call her at (708) 479 1945. 

 Teens 4 Life     

 One of the greatest 

events sponsored by the 

Knights of Columbus each year 

is the March for Life in Wash-

ington DC. The March is usually 

attended by about half a mil-

lion Christians, mostly Catholic. 

More than half are young peo-

ple. The Marches for Life are 

the largest civil rights demon-

strations in history.  

 St Mary Church Youth 

Ministry has started a group 

called “Teens 4 Life” that will 

encourage our high school and 

college age youngsters to at-

tend the March in 2015. This 

wonderful ministry needs our 

support. It costs $340 per teen 

and $435 per adult to go on 

the March with our diocesan 

buses The parents of teenag-

ers usually need financial help 

to send their teens.  

 The March is a wonder-

ful and inspiring spiritual en-

counter.  You should go if you 

can, but if you can’t, write a 

generous check to the St Mary 

Youth Ministry and place it in 

an envelope in the collection 

basket. Your check will be ear-

marked for the Youth Ministry 

but will count as a contribution 

to the Church    

 The teens are also rais-

ing money with fund raisers. 

See page 7 for more info.. 

 Wheelchair Ramp  

 In response to a request 

from our Parish, Joe Sluis recently 

built a wheelchair ramp at a 

Mokena home. The ramp was in-

stalled  in her home’s garage for 

a woman who could not bring her 

badly injured husband home from 

the hospital without having the 

ramp. Grand Knight Rich Ciancio 

agreed that the council will pay 

for materials, which cost $97.54

 Brother Joe Kral donated 

five really nice  aluminum hinged 

sills for the bottom edges of 

ramps, one of which finished this 

one very nicely. Four of the sills 

are still available for the future. 








